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Greetings to you in the mighty name of Jesus. 

The year is quickly slipping past it’s almost time for Thanksgiving.   

I enjoy the time spent with family, good food, football, and of course a day to give 

thanks.  We have so many things to thankful for!   God has blessed us in so many ways. 

I hope your thanksgiving doesn’t just last one day, but be an entire month of thanksgiving 

and becomes a continual attitude of thanksgiving to God which can last all year, every year.   

Maybe we could think of one blessing each day this month for which we can thank God 

specifically, to celebrate God’s goodness. 

And speaking of thanksgiving, we thank God for your continued prayers and faithful 

giving financially to the ministry. 

God has blessed us with wonderful supporters! 

As you will read in this newsletter, in spite of setbacks, and Satan's attacks the ministry is 

going forward by God’s continued blessing and grace.  All praise to our all powerful, all present, 

all knowing God! 

May God bless you abundantly! 

Steve, Niranjan, and Sona 

Happy Thanksgiving! 
 

 News from Niranjan and Sona 

 We greet you all in the name of our Savior Jesus Christ,  

 Another month has passed.  We have entered the last part of 2023.  God is good, who has 

protected us, nourished us and clothed us.  He is not forgetting us; He has drawn us in the palm 

of His hand.  Praise be to God who has sustained us up until this month. 

 The final months are joyful for Christians, but also months of need and work. Blessed are 

the children of God who always trust in Him and walk with Him.  He Himself will fulfill the 

needs of his children and give them rest.  He will keep our hearts steady so that they do not grow 

weary.  

 Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support.  

      God bless you, Niranjan and Sona 



VBS Programs Successful 

 This year, God has graced us to conduct the VBS program for children with more than 

the expected number of children in the midst of many difficulties such as continuous school 

days, special classes without holidays, other religions classes for school kids.  

 Nearly 530 children joined the VBS, enjoyed and heard about the Lord our Savior Jesus 

Christ. Following numbers are of children who took part in the VBS program at each church.  

Praise God! 

 

  Church Area covered No. of Children 

  Eruvil  Eruvil, Barathipuram, Kodamedu, Pattiruppu 75 

  Mahiloor  Naga Puram, Mahiloor, Kannaki Puram, 130 

  Onthachimadam Onthachimadam, Thona, Barathipuram 62 

  Periya Kallar  Periya Kallar 42 

  Koddai Kallar Koddai Kallar 92 

  Porativu  Periya Porativu, Kovil Porativu 40 

  Periya 

Neelavanai  

Periya Neelavanai, Thurai Neelavanai 60 

  Kurumanvely Kurumanvely 25 

 

  

Interview with Possible New Coworker 

 Pastor Satheesraj, who lives in the eastern part of Sri Lanka and has been ministering 

independently among the village people for fourteen years.  He has been working among the 

most backward villagers.  There are currently three families of believers in that area.   

 Where he works, there are many people who bind people with magic spells and commit 

evil deeds.  He expressed his desire to join us as he could not continue to serve alone due to 

various reasons.  Our first round interview has been completed.  So our God has handled 

everything peacefully.   

 Please continue to pray for God’s will for this worker.  

 

 

 

 



 Satheesraj and family 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Starting of New Churches 

 Since the beginning, our Christian churches have been located within a certain area on 

the Eastern coast of Sri Lanka.   

 However, the Lord is giving us plans to expand His kingdom, and also God's servants are 

expressing their wishes to travel with us into new districts and to new places.   We are looking 

for new areas to start Christian churches.   

 God willing we can establish our Christian churches in new places in the coming years.  

Keep praying for this. 

Preparations for Christmas Underway 

 We are in the final two months of the year and in a few days the rehearsals for our 

Christmas celebrations will begin.  

 All of our Christian churches are making arrangements for their Christmas programs.  By 

the grace of God, many people will accept Jesus as their personal Savior through these events. 

 

 



Prayer Concerns 

1. Follow up  meetings with new families from VBS programs. 

2. New preacher and family to join the ministry..  

3. For new locations where we can start churches. 

4. For God’s guidance for us to do the ministry according to His will. 

  

 


